

Community Healthcare West serving Galway, Mayo and Roscommon

Ceannasaí na Seirbhísí Bunchúraim Cúram Sláinte Phobail, Iarthar, Ceanncheathrú N. Muire,

Caisleán an Bharraigh, Co. Mhaigh Eo, F23 HP58. T: 094 9049064 / 094 9049069

15th November 2019

Éamon Ó'Cuív TD, Constituency Office, Kirwin House, Flood Street, Galway. Head of Primary Care Services Community Healthcare West, St. Mary's Headquarters, Castlebar, Co. Mayo, F23 HP58. Tel: 094 9049064 / 094 9049069

PQ 45906/19

To ask the Minister for Health his views on the importance of preventative medicine as part of the health strategy; the reason the annual podiatry clinics were not available in County Galway in 2019 (which are so important as part of the preventative health strategy for those with diabetes and other conditions that require such clinics to remain mobile and healthy); and if he will make a statement on the matter.

Dear Deputy Ó'Cuív,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question. I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position.

The HSE National Diabetes Programme, Model of Care for the Diabetic Foot (2011) provides for annual foot screening for low risk diabetic clients with the GP/Practice Nurse not with a podiatrist. If the risk status of the client changes then the GP refers them into local podiatry services.

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please contact me.

Yours sincerely

Frank Murphy

Head of Primary Care

Galway, Mayo and Roscommon